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Dear Tennyson Family,

Thanks to our dedicated donors, community, and staff, Tennyson kids and 
families persevered despite the enduring challenges 2020 presented to us 
all. 

Community Based Services children and families overcame the logistical 
challenges of telehealth to continue their hard work of healing and learning. 
Students at Tennyson’s school showed academic improvement in math and 
reading - a huge feat for children who typically fall behind in school due to 
their trauma. Families Together connected isolated caregivers with supportive 
Neighbors in their community, helping families feel less alone. Additionally, 
Tennyson launched new programs and services designed to support children 
and families in even more ways, so that we can continue to strive to help 
every child and family impacted by trauma realize their infinite possibilities. 

With growth like ours comes change. Tennyson said goodbye to President & 
CEO Ned Breslin in February. James Young, a long-time Tennyson supporter 
and previous board member, signed on as our interim CEO. We are grateful 
for James’s support and leadership as we continue our efforts to do what is 
best for kids and families and begin our national search for a new CEO. 

We also made the very difficult decision to close our Residential Program 
this March in order to conduct an in-depth reassessment of our residential 
services and decide what the future of our Residential Program looks like. 
Our Residential Program comprised 13% of the children we served at the 
time of closure, and we successfully placed all residential children outside 
of Tennyson. All other Tennyson programs, including the school, Community 
Based Services, Families Together, Child First, and Outpatient Services, will 
continue to grow and serve children and families across Colorado. While 
change can be difficult, we know that it will result in Tennyson providing the 
services best suited to child and family wellbeing. You can learn more about 
these changes on our website.

As we take away key lessons from 2020, we look forward to all of the learning 
and growth that 2021 promises. We could not have progressed this past year 
without the remarkable generosity of our donors, the heart of our community, 
and the tenacity of our frontline staff.

On behalf of the Board of Directors, thank you for your commitment to doing 
what is best for kids and families.

Sincerely,

Jody Harper Alderman
Board Chair, Tennyson Center for Children

FROM OUR BOARD CHAIR

Board of Directors
Jody Harper Alderman - Board Chair
Justin Apt
Matt Baldner
Audrey Barrios
Reggie Chapman
Rebecca Franciscus
Natalie Hopper
Brian Miller
Doug Reeb
Cameron Richards
Remy Spreeuw
Dr. Sheryl Gonzalez Ziegler

Executive Staff
James Young 
Interim Chief Executive Officer

Kari Chapman 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Meridith Shuman 
Chief of Community Programs, Interim Chief 
of Campus Programs 

Megan Vogels 
Rewiring Chief 

Andrea Zediker 
Chief Marketing & Development Officer

https://www.tennysoncenter.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Tennyson-Board-of-Directors-Statement-March-17-2021.pdf
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We've updated our annual report so it may look a little different 
from years past. We hope you enjoy the refreshed look!

2020 was a year of hardship and uncertainty yet the support 
of our amazing community has been unwavering. With your 
generosity, we were able to better serve more children and 
families across Colorado. 

Your support has allowed us to grow and provide new services 
that help build stronger, healthier families, and promote a system 
of family wellbeing.

Thank you for your continued support of Colorado's most 
vulnerable children and families, it's made all the difference in 
the lives of those we support. 



FY20 Annual Report | Page 4

2020 IN REVIEW



2020 HIGHLIGHTS

FY19 Annual Report

Program Achievements
In total, our community and campus programs served 570 kids and 2,445 caregivers, providing 
them with essential support to help build healthier, stronger families. 97% of children served 
by our Community Based Services stayed in their homes and 42% saw improvement in 
trauma stress symptoms. These demonstrate the successes in the stabilization and healing 
of children through our Community Based Services. 

Education Wins
In 2020, we celebrated a graduating class of seven students, the first graduating class in 
Tennyson history. Our students also saw a 52% increase in reading proficiency and a 40% 
increase in math proficiency. These results show major growth for our students who typically 
arrive at Tennyson between two and three years behind in school. 

Event Fundraising Success
Despite many setbacks due to COVID-19 restrictions, we were still able to host fundraising 
events in person and virtually. These included Colorado Gives Day, Tennyson's annual Gala, 
Operation Santa, Mile High Country Q & Brew, FORE! Our Kids Golf Classic, We Love Colorado 
Auction, and Tennyson Giving Day. We were blown away by the incredible fundraising efforts 
of our community of supporters. With their support we were able to raise a total of over $1M 
at these events during FY20!

Thank you to our supporters for continuing to put the children 
and families of Colorado first to make accomplishments like these 
possible!
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Our children and families prove time and again their resilience, strength, and fortitude 
in the face of adversity. 2020 was an exceptionally hard year on everyone, including 
the children and families we serve. Despite the many setbacks they faced, our 
community of kids and families continued to persevere in order to continue their 
healing and personal growth. We are humbled by the work they do everyday and we 
are proud to walk alongside them. 

Last May, we celebrated seven new graduates from our licensed K-12 school — our 
first ever graduating class! Like many students across the globe, these exceptional 
kids were unable to be honored at a true graduation ceremony. Because they 
deserve a celebration even amidst a pandemic, teachers and staff recognized their 
accomplishments with an auto-parade. The parade included 211 miles of logged travel 
through Colorado to these students’ homes, from Bailey to Bennett. The car caravan 
included celebratory decorations, honking, and signs.

Sammie, Sebastian, Jimmy, Austin, Winter, and two other graduates (names protected) 
have embarked upon their next steps in life and are confident, promising young adults!

Our staff and teachers guided these resilient, hardworking graduates into a future 
filled with endless possibilities. Success stories like these are made possible by 
supporters like you who help our programs and services thrive.

Together, even in trying times, we can build strong foundations for future generations.

THE CLASS OF 2020
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OUR NEWEST PROGRAMS
In 2020 we launched three new programs to help build stronger, healthier families in Colorado.

OUTPATIENT SERVICES
We understand the challenges of tackling emotional needs while trying to meet basic needs! To address 
this, we are now offering clinical Outpatient Services which are available to children, adults, and families 
to support them in reaching their goals! Services include personalized care coordination, ensuring that 
the various needs of clients and families are met.

FAMILIES TOGETHER
Acquired by Tennyson Center in 2020, Families Together (formerly Foster Together) connects families 
who feel isolated with volunteer "Neighbors" who want to show them they're not alone. Neighbors deliver 
meals, groceries, or care packages to one specific family for six months, building a friendship through 
encouraging notes and phone calls. This community support helps stabilize families and children in 
adoptive, foster, kinship, and biological families. With more support, families succeed at integrating 
children back into stable homes - often a foster or kinship home - adding a Neighbor's protective layer 
of community support to the healing process.

NAVIGATION
Every kid deserves the support and resources needed to thrive and succeed – now and forever. We 
built Navigation to ensure that children exiting Tennyson programs have a network of support guiding 
them into adulthood and beyond. This service focuses on helping children and teens maintain long-term 
stability after treatment in order to support a successful journey into adulthood.



AGENCY STATISTICS
Program Enrollment
Demographics
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FY20 FINANCIALS
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Revenue

Expenses*

Programmatic Revenue
Contributions & Grants
Investment Income
Other Income
Total Revenue

$8,155,083
$4,915,075

$120,069
$128,867

$13,319,094

Program Expenses
General & Admin
Fundraising
Total Expenses

$11,695,159
$1,616,857
$1,557,611

$14,869,627

*Tennyson incurred approximately $1.8M in additional costs 
related to COVID in FY20 which are included in our reported 
expenses.  We received a Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) 
Loan in FY20 to support operations; and anticipate 100% of 
the loan will be forgiven and included as FY21 revenue. If this 
forgiveness was reflected in the FY20 revenue, we would see 
a net surplus of approximately $250,000 here vs. the net loss 
reflected in the report of $1.55m.  Please note our net cash flow 
for FY20 was a positive $2.25M.  



THANK YOU!
Thank you to our major donors! Without all of our 
generous donors, our work would not be possible. 

Presenting
ZOMA Foundation
The Piton Foundation
Helen M. Kreoger Estate
Louann Benbow
Rocky Mountain Human Services
Denver Active 20-30 Children's 
Foundation
Stanley and Sandra Sprinkle
David A. Killen

Champion
GroundFloor Media
LibertyGives Foundation
Tony Grampsas Youth Services
James and Jessi Young
Colorado Department of Education
Scott and Kristyn Bunney
Tracy Family Foundation
Garry and Annette Lawrenz
5280 Magazine
Christian Church in Kansas
Linda K. Thorne
Colorado Blueprint to End Hunger
Sean and Stacey Sprinkle
Laura E. Love
Jody and John Alderman
Rose Community Foundation
Noble Energy, Inc.
John F. Koehler
Ted and Kathy Truscott
Wells Fargo Foundation
Bardsley Foundation
Colorado COVID Relief Fund
Robert and Kathy Clark

Sustainer
Marcia A. Boutz
Adam and Dayna Kienitz
The Anschutz Foundation
Friedery Family Foundation
Salah Foundation
William and Judith Wolpert
Rolling Hills Country Club Foundation
VF Corporation
Central Kansas Community Foundation
Brownstein Hyatt Farber & Schreck
Community First Foundation
Great Western Operating
Tom and Shelley Montgomery
Ryan and Ramsee Gosney
The National Benevolent Association
KYGO Radio Station

Western Roofing, Inc.
Saint Rita Foundation for Children
Sandra L. Henderson
Guy and Linda Beutelschies
Richard and Molly Klau
Savio House
Margaret J. Stookesberry
Linda S. Darling
McKee Family Foundation
Mile High Outdoor Advertising
Don D. Brewer
Justin Apt and Charlotte Meade
Sally A. Hapner
Liz and Chris Wright
George and Dew
EIDL Foundation
Todd and Lindsay Filsinger
Norman and Myrna Heimer
Marguerite Moneghan
Dorothy and Stan New
Paul and Melissa Snyder
John and Leann Washabaugh
Rebecca and Rick White
PCL Construction Enterprises, Inc.
DBC Irrigation Supply
Land Title Guarantee
Bohemian Foundation
Bank of America Charitable Foundation
Independent Financial
The Ryan and Genevieve Tedder 
Foundation
EZE Foundation
Skoll Foundation
The White Foundation
GR's Foundation
Diamond Drilling & Sawing Co
Connie Burwell White & William W. White 
Foundation
Kathy A. Parker
Ken and Lori Tolle
Liberty Oilfield Services
Amp the Cause
Nikki Gorgon
Schlessman Family Foundation, Inc.
RMA Children's Foundation
The Kroeger Co. Foundation
Bellco Credit Union
Robert and Judith Cooper
Mrs. Betty M. Kissinger Designated Fund, 
Estate
Brenda Waters
Susan and William Gallagher
Frank and Betty Ottesen
K&G Petroleum LLC
Esten and Gina Armstrong
Ken and Jane Dvorak
Robert and Katharine Multer
Steve and Heather Young

The Nickless Family Charitable Foundation
Ted and Heather Brown
Heather and Jeth Harbinson
Kyle Simmons
Aubrey Lindsey
Andy and Rachel George
Rebecca and Matt Kuusinen
Nedda and Ken Altschuld
Bradley and Annie Anderson
Esther Bartholic
Dianna Boehner
Delores I. Clark
Lawrence Davila and Carol Davila
Anna Euser
Wendy Henderson
John and Leslie Malone
Denise and John Moore
Richard C. Murray, Jr.
Richard and Sharon Post
Patty and Rick Ross
Esteban Sandino and Corinna Murphy
William G. Sikes, Jr.
Dr. N. Russell Stacey and Mrs. Joyce E. 
Walker
Paul and Michelle Stevinson
Gerald L. Stone
Robert A. Swanson
Deviree Vallejo and Dan Brown
Shaun P. Yancey
PDC Energy
Maffei Foundation
MG Land Investment, LLC
FourPoint Energy
The Ladd Foundation
TAEG Wright CARES Fund
Tau Foundation
HUWA Enterprises
BTrenchless
Annie E. Casey Foundation
Clothing to Kids of Denver
Jaxon Engineering & Maintenance
Planet Roofing and Solar
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Supporter
Julia Porterfield
USI
Douglas Reeb and Michelle Reeb
Steven Colligan and Kendra Vaughn
National Renewable Energy Laboratory
Jonathan Bridges
Ted and Kathy Brown
Reggie and Linda Fields
Ben C. Delatour Foundation
Ron and Mary Pott Family Foundation
Modern Real Estate
Elaine and Mike Stahl
Ray C. Hallquist
Steven Hamilton and Kate Santoro
Bob and Kay Wendling
First Christian Church of Colorado Springs
Peter Moore
Barb Clifton
Leprino Foods Company
Sterling Ranch Development
Glenn McWilliams
Caleb and Liz Hester
Martha and James Hoffman
David and Kay Hartley
Charles Lazzeri
Lee and Sallie Wandling
Jake Meilach
Jenny Murphy and Harry Morrow
Nancy S. May
Brian Bissell
First Christian Church Of North Hollywood
Relish Studio
Richard and Elizabeth Rush
David Brewster
Chris Leggee
Jerry and Lauren Yager
Daniela Papi-Thorton
Justin and Julia Allen
Kevin and Nicole Buckner
David and Rachel Carlson
L. Alice Collister
Linda Fuchs
Ken Grant
Christopher Koenigs and Jeanne Collopy
Greg Magruder
Matthew Nalty
Sheila O'Brien
Steve O'Neill and Lynn Bradley
Ms. Michelle Patrick
John F. Patsey
Craig Rasmuson

Rick and Vi Thorgren
Chad and Katrese Wheeler
Painter Ohrbeck Family Foundation
ACK Construction
Human Design
Verizon Foundation
Shelly S. Albrecht
Ovintiv Capex
Vera C. Rees
Shanna Snider
Stanley and Shawn Sprinkle
Kristina Scala
Julie Hernandez
Keysight
Marc and Debbie Wernli
Charles Barnes
Dolores Dayhoff
Anthony and Margaret Euser
David and Julie Fuller
Carol Gallagher Giuliani and Marc Giuliani
Angie and Chris Howes
Sharon L. Joy
Jason and Jenna Meyer
Brian Nenninger
Brigid O'Connor
Tina Rushing
Nathan Schweid
Jon and Sandra Spallino
Al and Frances Troppmann
David and Cami Watson
Paul and Heidi Wiesner
Sarah Wright-Hoffman
Denver Broncos Charities
FirstBank of Colorado
Whiting Oil and Gas Corporation
Encore Electric
ASL Management, Inc.
Olson, Reyes & Sauerwein
Stewart Petroleum Corporation
The Fred and Jean Allegretti Foundation
ADT Security
Paycom
Great Western Bank
Tributary Real Estate

We value all gifts from our generous friends. Every dollar matters to children and 
families in Colorado. We greatly appreciate each and every gift we receive. 




